Public Notice

Walgett Remote Service Delivery Community Workshop

This Public Notice is provided to inform community members about the recent Community Workshop held about the Walgett Remote Service Delivery (RSD) National Partnership Agreement. A full report is also available and details to request a copy are provided at the end of this Notice.

The Community Workshop took place on Wednesday 26 August 2009 at Euragai Goondi and was well attended with around 120 community members and employees of government and community services. The meeting began with an informal gathering over a BBQ lunch.

The purpose of the Workshop was to present information about the RSD Partnership and hear from the community regarding local priority issues and opportunities. Presentations were also given on various key local plans and strategies that are already in place or under development.

Walgett is one of only two NSW communities selected for this work and Prime Minister Kevin Rudd and NSW Premier Nathan Rees have signed off this initiative. The RSD Partnership is about working smarter with government services and resources to “Close the Gap” for the Aboriginal community and it provides a significant opportunity for the Walgett community to work in partnership with government. The Walgett Community Working Party has been identified as a key local governance structure for this RSD Partnership work.

A Remote Service Delivery Team is now being set up and will involve a different way of working by bringing all key agencies together. There is a long-term six year commitment to this government initiative.

Attendees at the Community Workshop identified a wide range of priority issues for Walgett and services across all key areas for 'closing the gap' for Aboriginal people: particularly in areas of health, housing, education, training, employment and business/enterprise development. While some of the solutions identified required funding, many more indicated possibilities for better working together and aligning policy with the intended targets and outcomes.
Several specific matters were agreed to be actioned following the meeting, including a commitment to negotiate opportunities for local jobs and contracting as part of a $2.1m housing works tender.

The Community Workshop was the first step in engaging with the local community and services. The next steps are to now follow up on the agreed actions from this Community Workshop and develop the Walgett RSD Implementation Plan. The target date is to complete this by December 2009 and it will involve a comprehensive mapping of existing services, consultation with the community and other key stakeholders and incorporate a review of existing community and service delivery plans.

The members of the RSD Team frequently commented how impressed they were with the way the Walgett community has engaged with this opportunity and the many ways that the community has taken leadership to address social, cultural and economic needs. This work provides a good foundation to build upon.

A copy of the full report from the Community Workshop is available by contacting the RSD Team through either of the below people:

· Tracy Shillingsworth
Aboriginal Affairs Department of Human Resources
0427242448
· Chris Scales
Australian Government Department of Families, Housing, Community Services





and Indigenous Affairs

02 6841 3111

0429 551 003

Walgett Remote Service Delivery Team
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